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WHEREAS the province wants to mandate training levels for Fire Fighters and now 
wishes to close the Ontario Fire College located in Gravenhurst, Ontario which has 
been used for many Government agencies such as Ministry of Transportation, Ontario 
Provincial Police, Fire Fighters, both full time and volunteer; and 

WHEREAS only a small percentage of our department has any formal training and are 
responsible to train junior fire fighters with the minimal training we receive; and 

WHEREAS as volunteers, we are on call 24n/365 with day jobs and families that 
expect us to come home safely each and every time; and 

WHERAS the Fire College makes top tier training accessible to all Fire Departments in 
Ontario; and 

WHEREAS municipalities are mandated to have fire departments, yet there is no 
provincial or federal funding for volunteer fire departments for much needed equipment 
and training; and 

WHEREAS without a plan in place it is irresponsible to close down a vital training centre 
that serves Ontario and it would put Municipalities at risk which is shortsighted and not 
acceptable. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Corporation of the Township of 
Baldwin requests the Province of Ontario to reconsider closing this all-important facility 
for dollars over lives. 

Carried Defeated ----- Mayor _ _,~,..._ _ __ _ 


